April 11, 2011

The Honorable Mike Feuer

State Capitol, Room 
Sacramento, CA  95814
Re:
Assembly Bill 1344, Related to Local Governance 

Oppose Unless Amended

The Clerk of the Board of Supervisors Legislative Committee of the California Association of Clerks and Election Officials regrettably must oppose AB 1344, unless amended to reduce the bill’s impact with respect to posting requirements of agendas of local legislative bodies.  The bill overreaches on this issue and would create an unreasonable burden on clerks of the board and other clerks and secretaries of local legislative bodies throughout California.

AB 1344 would amend the Ralph M. Brown Act to require that the agendas of local legislative bodies be posted on the Internet.  We understand that the purpose of the bill is to help ensure that a legislative body does not give an employee or official of the agency unreasonably high compensation without the public’s knowledge and input.  However, the bill would impose these posting requirements on all local legislative bodies, even though the vast majority of them are either purely advisory in nature or otherwise have no authority whatsoever to set compensation of local officials and employees.
Clerks of the board of supervisors are moving toward putting more and more information on their Internet Web sites, but they must prioritize and expand this service gradually for economic reasons; oftentimes they simply do not have the manpower, hardware and software (and the money it takes to buy them) to accomplish this goal in the near term.
Nonetheless, the agendas of boards of supervisors -- which do have compensation setting authority – are available on the Web in all counties in California.  In a few of the larger counties you can also view the agendas of some inferior boards, committees and commissions, as well.  However, the agendas of most of the many hundreds of these bodies around California are not available on the Web for cost reasons coupled with the fact that the demand for information relating to these bodies among the public is quite low.
We propose that the bill be amended to require that only the agenda of a governing body that has compensation setting authority for any of its officials or employees be required to post its agenda on the Web.  The county legislative bodies that would be affected by the bill would include boards of supervisors, special district governing boards, some joint powers authorities, etc.  This 

amendment would accomplish the goal of the authors, while sparing clerks and secretaries the expense of acquiring hardware, software and expending the man hours necessary to put agendas of bodies that do not set compensation on the Web.
CACEO respectfully requests your consideration of the amendment.  

Sincerely, 

Matt Siverling

Legislative Advocate

CACEO

